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VILLAGE OF CUYAHOGA HEIGHTS 

CAUCUS 
JUNE 11, 2014 

6:00 PM 
 

 
 
 
COUNCIL CAUCUS       JUNE 11, 2014 
 
 
Mr. Contipelli called the meeting to order. Clerk Unger called the roll. Those present were, Todd 
Bloam, Renato Contipelli, Marilyn Duszynski, Cheryl Harris and Lois Henley. Also in 
attendance were Village Building Commissioner Norm Casini and Village Engineer Todd 
Sciano.  
 
 
Motion to excuse Ms. Biro. 
 
Ms. Henley agreed to make the motion to excuse Ms. Biro, Ms. Duszynski will make the second.  
 
 
MINUTES: 
 
May 14, 2014   Caucus 
May 14, 2014   Council Meeting 
 
 
Mr. Contipelli agreed to make the motion to accept the minutes, Ms. Henley agreed to second.  
 
May 19, 2014   Special Council Meeting 
May 28, 2014  Workshop 
 
Mr. Bloam agreed to make the motion to accept the minutes, Ms. Duszynski agreed to second.  
 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: 
 
None at this time. 
 
 
PERMITS:  
 
None at this time 
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 PURCHASES:  
 
None at this time 

 
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS:  
 
Position of Cash Statement  
R.I.T.A Preliminary report for June 2014 
 
Mr. Contipelli agreed to make the motion to accept the reports, Ms. Duszynski agreed to second. 
 
 
 
LEGISLATION: 
 
Motion to instruct the Clerk to group the pay resolutions for reading and adoption. 
 
Ms. Henley agreed to make the motion, Mr. Bloam agreed to second. 

 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-74 Payment of Certain Claims:    $766,624.03 
     Payroll 
     General Bills 
     (#46444 - #46571) 
 
Ms. Duszynski agreed to make the motion, Ms. Henley agreed to second. 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-75 
 
 

A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE SUBMISSION OF THE VILLAGE BUDGET 
ESTIMATE FOR FISCAL YEAR 2015 

 
Ms. Henley agreed to make the motion, Mr. Contipelli agreed to second. 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-76   
 
 

A RESOLUTION DECLARING A CERTAIN SERVICE DEPARTMENT  
VEHICLE SURPLUS PROPERTY AND AUTHORIZING THE DISPOSAL  

OF THE VEHICLE BY DONATION TO ANOTHER MUNICIPALITY 
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Mr. Contipelli agreed to make the motion, Ms. Harris agreed to second. 
 
 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-77 
  
 

 A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER 
INTO A MEDICAL DIRECTOR AND MEDICAL CONTROL AGREEMENT AND AN 

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICE AMBULANCE RESTOCKING AGREEMENT WITH 
MARYMOUNT HOSPITAL, INC.; AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY  

 
The Mayor stated that this involves our squad restocking supplies from Marymount Hospital.  
 
Mr. Contipelli agreed to make the motion, Mr. Bloam agreed to second. 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-78 
 
 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE 
TRANSFER OF MONIES TO THE CUYAHOGA HEIGHTS 

COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT CORPORATION 
 
 
Mr. Contipelli explained that it is a transfer for the house we are looking to purchase, not to 
exceed $37,500.00, the purchase price of the house.  
 
The Mayor stated that the purchase price should be at or around $31,000.00 but we added more 
money for the extra fees associated with the purchase. We don’t want to have to come back to 
Council for more money.  
 
Mr. Contipelli asked about the condition of the house, and if it is salvageable. The Mayor said, 
no, it is not salvageable, and will have to be knocked down.  
 
Ms. Henley would like to see someone buy it and build a home on the property. The Mayor 
stated that this property goes all the way down to the park, and it is a great place to put a trail 
leading to the park for the residents of Willowbrook and E. 71st Street.  
 
The owner has walked away from the home, and we have an agreement with her to pay off the 
house for what is owed.  
 
Mr. Bloam agreed to make the motion, Mr. Contipelli agreed to second.  
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OTHER BUSINESS: 
 
 
Motion for approval of new appointments in the Police Department, Kevin Stack and Jamie 
Lucas. 
 
The Mayor sated that they passed all of their tests and will be attending the OSP Academy in 
Columbus. 
 
Ms. Duszynski asked if the department is still the same makeup as before. The Mayor stated yes, 
these are replacement for the retirement of Doug Pallini, and a replacement because of the 
addition of a Deputy Chief position which was filled by Mark Davis.  
 
Ms. Duszynski agreed to make the motion, Mr. Bloam agreed to second. 
 
 
 
 
Motion to move out of the Regular Council Meeting and into the CIC. 
 
 
Mr. Contipelli agreed to make the motion, Ms. Henley agreed to second. 
 
 
 

CUYAHOGA HEIGHTS 
COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT CORPORATION 

 
 
 
The Board of Trustees of the Cuyahoga Heights Community Improvement Corporation 

(“Corporation”) met in special session on June 11, 2014, with the following trustees present: 
 

President, Jack Bacci    Vice President, Marilyn Duszynski, 
 
Secretary, Jonathan Greenberg  Treasurer, Robert Unger 
 
Trustee, Lois Henley    Trustee, Renato Contipelli 
 
Trustee, Todd Bloam    Trustee, Cheryl Harris  
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Roll Call: Bacci, Greenberg, Unger, Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley 
 
 
 
Motion to accept the minutes of February 12, 2014.  

 
Mr. Bacci agreed to make the motion, Mr. Unger agreed to second.  

 
 
 
WHEREAS, Treasurer/Clerk Unger called a meeting of the Board of Trustees (the 

“Board”) of this Corporation; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Board desires to document the business conducted at the meeting in the 
form of the following Resolutions. 

 
 
 
 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF PROPERTY LOCATED AT 
5037 EAST 71ST STREET IN THE VILLAGE 

 
WHEREAS, this Board has determined the purchase of real property located at 5037 East 

71st Street in the Village of Cuyahoga Heights, which is subject to pending foreclosure 
proceedings, will deter blight, promote the general stability of the surrounding area, and will 
advance the economic well-being of the Village at-large and would be in the best interest of the 
Village, its residents and businesses, and the greater Northeast Ohio region. 
 

Now, therefore, be it resolved by the Board of Trustees of the Cuyahoga Heights 
Community Improvement Corporation: 
 

Section 1.  The President of the Board is hereby authorized to negotiate for the purchase 
of the property located at 5037 East 71st Street, Cuyahoga Heights, and to 
enter into a purchase agreement for the Property with a purchase price not to 
exceed $37,500.00 and with terms approved by the Village of Cuyahoga 
Heights Law Director.  

 
 Section 2.  That this Resolution upon passage and approval shall become immediately 

      effective. 
    
Mr. Bacci agreed to make the motion, seconded by Mr. Bloam, to authorize the purchase of 5037 
E. 71st Street in an amount not to exceed $37,500.00 in accordance with the above stated 
provisions. 
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WHEREFORE, there is no more business to be presented to the Cuyahoga Heights Community 
Improvement Corporation, Mr. Greenberg agreed to make the motion, seconded by Ms. 
Duszynski to adjourn the Corporation’s meeting, and move into the regular Council Meeting.   
 
 
MAYOR AND COUNCIL REPORTS: 
 
The Mayor stated that he needs Public Works to walk the Pool and Klima Grove. Nothing earth 
shattering, they will survive another year, but as we move forward with what we want to do with 
the Grove, Scotty has some things he wants to bring forward to Public Works, that we are either 
going to need to tidy up, and this falls under economic development as well. If we are going to 
do anything with that corner in the very near future then we don’t do anything. If we’re not going 
to do anything to that corner and there are no economic development opportunities, then we need 
to paint the ceiling, refresh the lighting, and do some concrete work as well.  
 
Public Works at the pool, the pool is starting to show its age, we are getting some things tidied 
up still moving into the open season here, but we do have a boiler that went down. This boiler is 
backed up by another boiler, but we can’t risk having no heat to the pool. We have people paying 
a good price to attend our pool, and it has to function like a business and done properly, so 
Scotty is getting prices from contractors to fix it.  
 
Ms. Duszynski asked if we counted on doing this work this year. The Mayor said no. He said he 
wanted Public Works to look at them because they are looking not up to the standards of a 
Cuyahoga Heights facility.  
 
The Police test is July 26th, the Dispatch test is Saturday June 21st, and we are going to have two 
full time openings. Ms. Christine Suhy is retiring, and Ms. Brandy Murphy is going to be staying 
home with her new baby and working for us in a part time capacity, giving up her full time 
position.  
 
Our Fire exam which is nothing more than a technicality per our Ordinance will be held Saturday 
June 14th. The 11 candidates that signed up for the test have been made aware that we have 7 
members of our bargaining unit whose jobs are preserved for them if they wish to return through 
attrition. So they know if they score number 1 they will be number 8 on the list. Our Lieutenant 
test will be given June 28th to replace Mark and Brian’s Lieutenants positions on the road. And 
with your approval, I need the appointments of Kevin Stack, and Jamie Edward Lucas for new 
hires in the Police Department.  
 
There was a discussion concerning mutual aid between all of the communities. It was mentioned 
that each of the neighboring communities uses part time firemen and policemen from many 
different communities, and they are all very professional.  
 
Ms. Harris agreed to make the motion to adjourn the Council Meeting, Ms. Duszynski agreed to 
second.  
 
Mr. Contipelli adjourned the Caucus at 6:35. 
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VILLAGE OF CUYAHOGA HEIGHTS 

COUNCIL MEETING 
JUNE 11, 2014 

7:00 PM 
 

 
 
COUNCIL MEETING       JUNE 11, 2014 
 
 
 
Mayor Bacci had everyone stand to say the Pledge of Allegiance, and asked everyone to turn off 
their cell phones.  
 
Mayor Bacci called the meeting to order. Clerk Unger called the roll. Those present were, Todd 
Bloam, Renato Contipelli, Marilyn Duszynski, Cheryl Harris, Lois Henley. Also present were 
Service Director Scott Waldemarson, Police Chief Brian Sturgill, Fire Chief Neal Cash, Head 
Dispatcher Barb Cash, Law Director Jon Greenberg, Administrative Assistant Lee Ann 
Schoeffler, Administrative Assistant to the Town Hall Angel Meriwether, Building 
Commissioner Norm Casini, and Engineer Todd Sciano.  
 
 
 
ROLL CALL: Biro, Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley 
 
Ms. Henley made the motion to excuse Ms. Biro, seconded by Ms. Duszynski. All in favor, none 
opposed. Motion carried.  
 
MINUTES: 
 
May 14, 2014   Caucus 
May 14, 2014   Council Meeting 
 
Mr. Contipelli made the motion to accept the minutes and place them on file, seconded by Ms. 
Henley. Bloam abstain, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley in favor, none opposed, motion 
carried.  
 
May 19. 2014  Special Council Meeting 
May 28, 2014   Workshop 
 
 
Mr. Bloam made the motion to accept the minutes and place them on file, seconded by Ms. 
Duszynski. All in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  
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COMMUNICATIONS: 
 
None at this time.  
 
 
PERMITS:  
 
None at this time 
 
 
 PURCHASES:  
 
None at this time.  
 
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS:  
 
Position of Cash Statement  
R.I.T.A Preliminary report for June 2014 
 
Mr. Contipelli made the motion to accept the reports as prepared, seconded by Ms. Duszynski. 
All in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 
 
 
LEGISLATION: 
 
Motion to instruct the Clerk to group the pay resolutions for reading and adoption.  
 
Ms. Henley made the motion, seconded by Mr. Bloam. All in favor, none opposed, motion 
carried. 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-74 Payment of Certain Claims:    $766,624.03 
     Payroll 
     General Bills 
     (#46444 - #46571) 
 
Ms. Duszynski moved, seconded by Ms. Henley that the rules be suspended and the Ordinance 
be placed on third and final reading. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for 
suspension of the rules. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for the 
adoption, motion carried.   
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RESOLUTION NO. 2014-75 
A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE SUBMISSION OF THE VILLAGE BUDGET 

ESTIMATE FOR FISCAL YEAR 2015 
.  

 
Ms. Henley moved, seconded by Mr. Contipelli that the rules be suspended and the Resolution 
be placed on third and final reading. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for 
suspension of the rules. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for the 
adoption, motion carried.   
 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-76   
 
 

A RESOLUTION DECLARING A CERTAIN SERVICE DEPARTMENT  
VEHICLE SURPLUS PROPERTY AND AUTHORIZING THE DISPOSAL  

OF THE VEHICLE BY DONATION TO ANOTHER MUNICIPALITY 
 
 
Mr. Bloam moved, seconded by Ms. Harris that the rules be suspended and the Resolution be 
placed on third and final reading. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for 
suspension of the rules. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for the 
adoption, motion carried.   
 
 
 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 2014-77 
 
 

 A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER 
INTO A MEDICAL DIRECTOR AND MEDICAL CONTROL AGREEMENT AND AN 

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICE AMBULANCE RESTOCKING AGREEMENT WITH 
MARYMOUNT HOSPITAL, INC.; AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY  

 
Fire Chief Cash explained that they have been using them to restock the ambulances for years; 
this is just a formality that they now require us to get legislation supporting the practice.   
 
Mr. Contipelli moved, seconded by Mr. Bloam that the rules be suspended and the Resolution be 
placed on third and final reading. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for 
suspension of the rules. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for the 
adoption, motion carried.   
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RESOLUTION NO. 2014-78 
 
 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE 
TRANSFER OF MONIES TO THE CUYAHOGA HEIGHTS 

COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT CORPORATION 
 
 
Mr. Bloam moved, seconded by Mr. Contipelli that the rules be suspended and the Resolution be 
placed on third and final reading. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for 
suspension of the rules. Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley voting aye for the 
adoption, motion carried.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 
 
 
Motion for approval of new appointments in the Police Department of Kevin Stack and Jamie 
Lucas.  
 
Ms. Duszynski made the motion to approve the new appointments to the Police Department, 
seconded by Mr. Bloam. All in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  
 
 
 
Motion to move out of the Regular Council Meeting and into the CIC. 
 
Mr. Contipelli made the motion, seconded by Ms. Henley to move out of the Council Meeting 
and into the CIC. All in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  
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CUYAHOGA HEIGHTS 
COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT CORPORATION 

 
 
 
The Board of Trustees of the Cuyahoga Heights Community Improvement Corporation 

(“Corporation”) met in special session on June 11, 2014, with the following trustees present: 
 

President, Jack Bacci    Vice President, Marilyn Duszynski, 
 
Secretary, Jonathan Greenberg  Treasurer, Robert Unger 
 
Trustee, Lois Henley    Trustee, Renato Contipelli  

  
Trustee, Todd Bloam    Trustee, Cheryl Harris  
  

 
 
Roll Call: Bacci, Greenberg, Unger, Bloam, Contipelli, Duszynski, Harris, Henley 
 
 
 
Motion to accept the minutes of February 12, 2014.  

 
Mr. Bacci made the motion, seconded by Mr. Unger to accept the minutes of February 12, 2014. 
All in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  

 
 
 
WHEREAS, Treasurer/Clerk Unger called a meeting of the Board of Trustees (the 

“Board”) of this Corporation; and 
 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the Board desires to document the business conducted at the meeting in the 
form of the following Resolutions. 
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A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF PROPERTY LOCATED AT 
5037 EAST 71ST STREET IN THE VILLAGE 

 
WHEREAS, this Board has determined the purchase of real property located at 5037 East 

71st Street in the Village of Cuyahoga Heights, which is subject to pending foreclosure 
proceedings, will deter blight, promote the general stability of the surrounding area, and will 
advance the economic well-being of the Village at-large and would be in the best interest of the 
Village, its residents and businesses, and the greater Northeast Ohio region. 
 

Now, therefore, be it resolved by the Board of Trustees of the Cuyahoga Heights 
Community Improvement Corporation: 
 

Section 1.  The President of the Board is hereby authorized to negotiate for the purchase 
of the property located at 5037 East 71st Street, Cuyahoga Heights, and to 
enter into a purchase agreement for the Property with a purchase price not to 
exceed $37,500.00 and with terms approved by the Village of Cuyahoga 
Heights Law Director.  

 
 Section 2.  That this Resolution upon passage and approval shall become immediately 

      effective. 
    
Mr. Bacci moved, seconded by Mr. Bloam, to authorize the purchase of 5037 E. 71st Street in an 
amount not to exceed $37,500.00 in accordance with the above stated provisions. 
 
 
 
Upon roll call on the adoption of the resolution, the vote was as follows: 
 
President, Jack Bacci - Aye   Vice President, Marilyn Duszynski, - Aye 

 
Secretary, Jonathan Greenberg - Aye  Treasurer, Robert Unger - Aye  
 
Trustee, Lois Henley - Aye   Trustee, Renato Contipelli - Aye   
 
Trustee, Todd Bloam - Aye   Trustee, Cheryl Harris - Aye 
 
 
 
Resolution adopted. 
 
 
 
**** Although our intention was to purchase this property, it was later sold at auction to a        

resident of the Village. No transfer of money was made from the General Fund for this 
purchase.  
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WHEREFORE, there is no more business to be presented to the Cuyahoga Heights Community 
Improvement Corporation, Mr. Greenberg moved, seconded by Ms. Duszynski to adjourn the 
Corporation’s meeting, and move into the regular Council Meeting.   
 
All voting aye; none opposed; motion carried. 
 
 The foregoing is a true and correct excerpt from the minutes of the meeting on                     
June 11, 2014 of the Board of Trustees of the Cuyahoga Heights Community Improvement 
Corporation showing adoption of the resolutions hereinabove set forth. 
 
 
Approved:  
 
 
_____________________________    ____________________________ 
  President        Treasurer 
 
Dated: June 11, 2014 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MAYOR AND COUNCIL REPORTS: 
 
 
MAYOR BACCI:  
 
It was brought to our attention that. Mr. Pejanovic passed away. Our condolences go out to the 
Pejanovic family. Our thoughts and prayers are with them.  
 
Congratulations to the Cuyahoga Heights High School Lady Redskins softball team. They are the 
Division IV State Champions. The Mayor prepared a proclamation recognizing their 
achievement. The Mayor contacted the school to see what we could do to recognize the team, 
and it is always hard doing something in the summer when the students are out and working 
during vacation. Mr. Contipelli suggested putting up a sign on the street like other communities 
with some sort of dedication.  
 
Memorial Day was a very well attended event. We tried to get our young people to understand 
that this is not a game, and that Memorial Day is about the ones that have passed on protecting 
our Country, and how we honor them. The Mayor thanked all who attended and participated.  
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The Clerk, I, as well as other Council members attended the State of the School address at the 
Holiday Inn. Mr. Superintendant, Mr. Bergant spoke at length about how they are trying to make 
the schools safer, and the measures that they are taking. They did a great job.  
 
We had the third graders walk through the Town Hall. All of the Senior Staff was there to 
address the student’s questions. It was well received and we had lots of good questions for 
everyone.  
 
The Village Garage sale will be Saturday June 28th starting at 8:00am and going through to 
3:00pm.  
 
Special birthday wishes to Mrs. Helen Kosicki who will be turning 92 on June 17th. June 
birthday wishes to our employees Brian Rini June 1st, Chief Neal Cash June 4th, Stanley Schab 
June 8th, and Pete Panizutti June 19th.  
 
Wishing all of the fathers a happy Fathers Day.  
 
 
MS. HENLEY: 
 
Ms. Henley asked Scotty if there was some way they could make a devise to help hold up the 
door to the dumpster where we scrap our paper and cardboard. It is very hard to hold it up when 
inserting the paper and it comes down on your head. The Mayor suggested that Ms. Henley 
follow up with Gateway Recycling that supplies the dumpster to see if there is anything they can 
do, and we will get Scotty to try to find a solution.  
 
She stated that the Mayor and the Town Hall personnel did a great job of organizing the 
Memorial Day services.  
 
She mentioned the garage sale, and asked the Mayor if there could be a charity pick up after 3:00 
for anyone that wants to donate all of the items unsold. The Mayor said that would be fine, but 
he is not going to do it for only one or two people. He asked Ms. Henley to get a list of residents 
that will commit to this and we will see what we can do.  
 
MR. BLOAM: 
 
He wanted to let Council know that there will be legislation coming through for some of the 
projects that Public Works and the Engineer Todd Sciano went over in April. And he called 
another Public Works meeting for June 19th at 10:00 am at the Town Hall to go over the Pool and 
Klima Gardens to look at some of the issues.  
 
MR. CONTIPELLI: 
 
Congratulations to the girl’s softball team for being the first Cuyahoga Heights team State 
Champions. Also congratulations to the boy’s baseball team who made it to the Regional finals. 
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Next year they will also be in contention, they have a Village resident, Michael Hartman is a 
great pitcher for the team. He will be a junior next year.  
 
Memorial Day went very well, it was nice weather and he was glad to see many of the residents 
in attendance.  
 
As far as the Mill Creek Watershed program, they are looking to have a designation by the end 
of the year. We have 40 members from ten different communities, and what they are starting to 
do is set up a steering committee which leads to a board of directors. They have asked me to be a 
part of this committee to represent Cuyahoga Heights. Once they have a designation they can go 
after money from the government. They are asking anyone to donate their time to this cause to 
get certified.   
 
MS. DUSZYNSKI: 
 
Our Workshop on the five year plan went well. There was a lot of hard work done by our Clerk 
and the members of the Finance Committee.  
 
Ms. Duszynski asked the Mayor if he would consider getting another dumpster. A lot of people 
are now fixing their houses, and it seems as though they are well used. The Mayor stated that he 
has Scotty looking into it and he will get us prices.  
 
MS. HARRIS: 
 
Ms. Harris thought it was great that the Police and Fire Department escorted the girl’s softball 
team out of the school and to the freeway. It was a very nice touch.  
 
Ms. Harris asked the Mayor if we are going to get a new traffic signal by the school when we 
stripe the streets. She said it is very confusing having two lights. The Engineer Todd Sciano said 
that it looks like March of 2015 before the signals will go in. The Mayor and Mr. Sciano will 
review the plans.  
 
CHIEF STURGILL: 
 
He wanted to thank Council for the approval of the two new patrolmen. It was a very long search 
for the right candidates. They are both from the Cuyahoga Heights area which is very nice. At 
the passage of the academy they will be sworn in around December of this year or January of 
next year.  
 
HEAD DISPATCHER CASH: 
 
Ms. Christine Suhy will be retiring after 30 years of dispatching, and we all wish her best wishes 
in her retirement.  
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SERVICE DIRECTOR SCOTT WALDEMARSON: 
 
He is looking at getting prices to outfit the concession stand at Bacci Park. We are working on 
the south island on E. 71st Street. There will be electricity, seven trees, and sod. Frank Domzalski 
at the Service Department believes we can plant sod and keep it ok throughout the year from the 
street salt. He thinks we can bring it back in the spring by over seeding it in his opinion.  
 
FIRE CHIEF CASH: 
 
The firefighters will be out flushing hydrants next week.  
 
LAW DIRECTOR JON GREENBERG: 
 
Nothing at this time.  
 
CLERK UNGER: 
 
He wanted to let everyone know that we sold the note this week at a very good 1% interest rate.  
 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT TO THE MAYOR LEE ANN SCHOEFFLER: 
 
Nothing at this time.  
 
ASSISTANT TO THE TOWN HALL, ANGEL MERIWETHER:  
 
Nothing at this time.  
 
 
VILLAGE ENGINEER TODD SCIANO: 
 
Nothing at this time.  
 
VILLAGE BUILDING COMMISIONER NORM CASINI: 
 
Nothing at this time.  
 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE: 
 
 
MR. JOHN TRAFFIS: 
 
Mr. John Traffis asked what service department vehicle we are giving to another community. 
The Mayor explained that we are giving Garfield Heights the 1994 dump truck. As good 
neighbors, we are going to donate it to them.  
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He asked if none of our part time officers wanted the full time positions being taken by the new 
hires. The Mayor said that by law we have to give an exam, so we could not just plug in a part 
timer. Most of the part time candidates could not take the test because they were over the 
maximum age.  
 
Mr. Traffis stated that the new street cameras that are taking pictures of speeders looks like a 
money grab, and he feels that we are above that. The Mayor stated that there is no cost to the 
Village. Mr. Traffis believes in our Policeman giving tickets, not cameras. To me that is 
blackmail.  
 
Councilwoman Harris believes that the cameras have slowed down traffic on E. 71st Street.  
 
He is happy we brought in the Firefighters Credit Union, it is a beautiful building, and he just 
wished it didn’t cut into Klima Grove. The Mayor stated that the footprint for the building was 
necessary because of the issues with the property in the rear.  
 
Mr. Traffis stated that he heard we hired a part time worker for the service department, and he is 
from Brooklyn Heights. He asked if we had no kids in Cuyahoga Heights, because he knows 
Bryan Jones from Willowbrook is one we should have considered. He feels if we are going to 
hire part timers for the Service Department, we start with our kids first. The Mayor said point 
taken.  
 
MS. CINDY KRENISKY: 
 
Ms. Krenisky asked the Mayor about the property that we are looking to purchase. She wants to 
know what we are going to do with it. The Mayor said we are looking to raise the house, but if 
we could get someone to build a new house there, we would certainly look at that. He feels we 
would have to get two properties together in order to build new. The Mayor stated that it is a 
long legal process before we get this property. We are also looking at the other homes in 
foreclosure in the Village. It is a long hard process. For house on E. 71st Street, we would like to 
get it to put a walking path to Bacci Park instead of having to go all the way down the hill on 
Canal Road.  
 
Ms. Krenisky asked if we could keep the doggy bag dispensers full so people could get bags to 
pick up after their animals. The Mayor said he will take care of it.       
 
 
 
WHERFORE, there is no further business before this Council, Ms. Duszynski moved, seconded 
by Mr. Contipelli that the Council Meeting be adjourned at 7:55 PM. All voting aye, none 
opposed: motion carried.  
 
 


